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POSITION: SUPPORT  

NARAL Pro-Choice Maryland urges members of the House Health and Government Operations Committee to 

issue a favorable report on HB0535 - Maryland Sign Language Interpreter Act, sponsored by Delegate 
Gabriel Acevero.  

Our organization is an advocate for reproductive health, rights, and justice. As part of our efforts to protect 

reproductive freedom for all Marylanders, we work to ensure every individual has the right to decide if, when, 

and how to form their families, and to parent in good health, in safety, and with dignity. Access to sign 

language interpretation is a reproductive justice issue. Nationally, disabled parents are assumed to have 

“lower competence” when making decisions about their bodies, unjustly judged for their parenting abilities, 

and have less access to reproductive care.i We support ensuring accessible resources for those who are deaf 

and hard of hearing to increase access to care and advocate for bodily autonomy for disabled communities.  

There are over 1.2 million deaf and hard of hearing individuals in Maryland.ii Approximately 13% of 

Marylanders have significant hearing loss in both ears, which means at least 1 in 10 individuals will potentially 

be in need of ASL interpretation services across our state. The largest deaf community in Maryland is in 

Frederick County alone with around 8,000 people.iii There are also more than 75 deaf-owned business in 

Maryland.iv Despite the Maryland School of Deaf and other resources in Frederick County, this is not the case 

in other Maryland counties. Therefore, there is a clear need to develop a statewide intervention to ensure that 

all Maryland citizens have access to interpretation services.  

There are substantial barriers for the deaf and hard of hearing community. The Governor’s office of the Deaf 

and Hard of Hearing reported that more than 80% of this population are either underemployed or 

unemployed.v Additionally, deaf patients also find it difficult to receive healthcare services due to a lack of 

interpretation services.vi Even though federal disability law requires hospitals to have interpretation services 

deaf and hard of hearing individuals, many Maryland advocates state these services are inadequate.vi 

HB0535 can help to reduce the barriers of inaccessibility for the deaf and hard of hearing residents of 

Maryland. This bill helps to establish a state board of Sign Language Interpreters in the Maryland Department 

of Labor, which will regulate who is allowed to provide sign language interpretation services. This bill 

recognizes the importance of providing and supporting quality interpretation services by drafting and 

implementing licensing requirements for interpreters and establishing a Sign Language Interpreters Fund.  For 

these reasons, NARAL Pro-Choice Maryland urges a favorable committee report on HB0535. Thank you for 

your time and consideration. 
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